

NORTHERN IRELAND OFFICE GREAT GEORGE STREET, LONDON SWIP 3AI

J8111

14 January 1983

Colin Walters Esq Home Office Queen Anne's Gate London SW1

Dear Colin

LAW OF TRESPASS

Thank you for copying to this office your letter of 23 December to David Watts.

As far as Northern Ireland is concerned the reference in paragraph 7 is satisfactory.

We quite understand the need to consider seriously and to canvass the case for new criminal laws in the field of trespass, and accordingly should not object to the publication of the draft consultative paper. At the same time we must share the obvious doubts about anything which might involve a great deal more police, prosecution, court and penal time in dealing at public expense with complaints about activities which in the past have for the most part been quite satisfactorily resolved privately or at most by civil action. We may hope that the proposed consultation will throw up a more limited way of dealing with those few instances of trespass which may justify public action.

I am copying this letter to the recipients of yours.

Yours ever

Developellel

D A HILL

Securit : Burkington Palace Aug 89